
 
 

 
ANNOUNCEMENT TO SHIPPING  

IJmond North Sea Canal Area  
Central Nautical Management  

 
 
Announcement 05/2024     IJmuiden, 3 January 2024 
 
 
Subject:  
 
 
The Director of the Central Nautical Management North Sea Canal Area, who is also the State 
Harbour Master, announces the following:  
 
In the area that is located in the Closed IJ, near the Ruijterkade Oost between the CS boulevard and 
the former eastern entrance, from 8 January 2024 to 15 February 2024 work is being carried out for 
the purpose of installing a temporary pedestrian pontoon. 
 
During the period covered by the Decree, the designated area shall be accessible only to vessels 
which are required to carry out work in this area for the purposes of the said infrastructural works. 
 
After completion of the work, in the period from 15-02-2024 to February 2030, an area will be 
marked with special markings and top sign A1, in which shipping is prohibited from entering. 
 
In the period from 15-02-2024 to February 2030, a mooring ban on the pontoon has been imposed. 
 
Impact on shipping: 
 
During the work, it is forbidden to cause annoying wave motion. The workboats, working in the area, 
will show the lighting in accordance with the BPR. 
 
Should you have any questions about this Announcement, please contact the Duty Operations 
Manager at the following telephone number: +31 205 234 692.  
 
The Director of the Central Nautical Management North Sea Canal Area Harbour Master of the Port 
of Amsterdam,  
 
 
 
J.H.M. Mateyo 


